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NEWS
GBAGADA
CHILD DEVELOPMENT PLANS…
The team, led by the Program Manager, reviewed the development
plans for each individual child at the residential home. The
rehabilitation progress and development of each resident child is
monitored through their personal Child Development Plan (CDP).

The team assessed the development needs, opportunities and
challenges of each child, as well as progress made against a
previous plan, and adjusted its CDP as required. These are reviewed
every 6 months.

The team welcomed 
a new Volunteer
Aderonke Obaoye joined CLL in 
December, 2020 as a volunteer 
(Community Social Worker), 
working on the Oworonshoki 
Back-to-School Project. CLL is 
open to receive  more 
volunteers.
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NEWS
CHILDREN.IBESHE

CHRISTMAS PARTY…
The children celebrated Christmas with a party,
sponsored by Pierrine Consult.

Fun activities included games, dancing, performances,
and much more; the children had a great time! CLL’s
Program Manager and the HR Manager, Pierrine
Consult, used the opportunity to talk about the
significance of Christmas, to encourage the children in
their studies or training and to reassure them that they
are loved and valued.

THANK YOU Pierrine Consult. We are grateful!

KEEPING BUSY…
The Ibeshe children kept busy while 
schools were closed, with learning, 
reading, games, and also with 
agriculture. They planted and harvested 
okra and other vegetables that they 
enjoyed in their meals.



NEWS
IBESHE 
VOCATIONAL TRAINING 
CENTER…
MOE+ Art Architecture, who designed and have supervised
construction of the new Vocational Training Centre (VTC),
entirely pro bono for CLL, visited the site with a group of other
architects, to assess the structure and design. The group were
briefed about CLL, its programmes and impact over the years,
and took a socially distanced tour round the facilities.

HUGE THANKS to the MOE+ team and everyone who has
contributed towards this project. More updates on the VTC
project will be shared on this platform and CLL’s social media
handle @childlifeline.ng

ALUMNI VISIT…
The resident children were excited
to receive one of CLL’s alumni during
the festive season.

He interacted with the children,
shared his experience with the boys
and encouraged them to remain
focused in achieving success. He
also brought a donation.

Thank you @Idris Babatunde for
visiting. We are proud of you!



NEWS
BACK-TO-SCHOOL PROJECT OWORONSHOKI

40 children have been selected for CLL’s Back-to-School project in Oworonshoki, sponsored by the
Consortium for Street children (CSC)/Red Nose Day U.S.A. 22 of them have never been to school; 18 had
been registered in schools but dropped out due to poverty.

CLL has applied for school placements for all the children and for birth certificates for those who do not
have them. We appreciate the cooperation received from the State Ministry of Youth & Social
Development, the State Universal Basic Education Board, the Kosofe Local Government and the National
Population Commission in enabling this.

REMEDIAL CLASSES

Several children are illiterate, so CLL organized remedial classes on weekdays, pending their admission to
schools and re-opening of the schools, to help them achieve basic competencies in literacy and
numeracy. These classes will continue even after they start school, to help them cope. Other children in
the community that are not official beneficiaries of the project have joined the classes.

Thank you, Dr. Kaine Dosekun (CLL Executive), for coming to teach in one of the classes. The children had
so much fun learning. We truly appreciate the time and support.



NEWS
OWORO BACK-TO-SCHOOL PROJECT contd.

PARENTAL TRAINING
As part of the Oworo project, CLL organized training for the parents and care-
givers of the children, on child rights, good parenting skills and the evils of child
abuse. Topics treated included nutrition and good hygiene. We plan to start basic
skills acquisition classes in 2021 for parents and care-givers.



NEWS
GRANT/DONATIONS

Tortuga Frigate Group…
Thank you to Tortuga Frigate Group, who visited
Ibeshe residential home in November. The group was
warmly received by CLL’s team, took a socially
distanced tour round the facilities and donated
foodstuff and a lawn mower. We are grateful!

Ford Foundation…
We are delighted to have a new bus, funded by
Ford Foundation to support the Oworonshoki
“Back to School” project. Thank you to Ford
Foundation! We truly appreciate the support.

God bless!



NEWS
DONORS THIS QUARTER

Child Life Line would like to thank those individuals and firms who have given GENEROUSLY, in 

the form of money, basic necessities such as food and healthcare, or services.

WE EXTEND OUR THANKS TO THE INDIVIDUALS  AND ORGANISATIONS LISTED BELOW

Cash Cash                            In Kind

Mrs. Mary Gabriel                           Ms. Mobolaji Ogunrosoye Erelu Angela Adebayo 

Mrs. Essie Gomes                           Union Care Charity Mr. Promise Ibebuike 

Mrs. Nkechi Ezeh                            Mrs. Catherine Bickersteth Mr. Izu-Chukwu Vincent                                   

Mr. George David                            Podini International Mrs. Olabisi Adesanya        

Mr. Ephrem Ukpabi                         Great Omega School                  Mr & Mrs. Anthony & Family 

Mrs. Stephen Anyenle                    Mrs. Omolola Emeruwa Mr. & Mrs. Jude Nwoke

Ms. Mosun Ogunbanjo Mobolaji Jadesola Mrs. Bisola Daudu                                                                                                

Isimeme Etomi            Mr Tom Ashby                             Great Omega School

Mrs. Funke Adekoya (SAN) Mr. Femi Okubote 

Hajia Fatima Wali Abdurrahaman                                                      Mr. & Mrs. Idris Babatunde 

Mr. Jude Mfoniso                                                                              Mr. Pitman Akaeze                

Mrs. Funke Alade Adeyefa                                                                 Apostle David Osahon 

Kassim Oluwasola                                                                             Mr. Otunba Suleiman 

Dr Olatomi Asuni                                                                               Mr. O. Williams 

Mrs. Iyabo Temitope                                                                         Tobiloba Omotosho                  

Kasim Oluwanishola                                                                          Almuminaat Igbogbo  Ibajeku        

Ford Foundation                                                                                Mrs. Taiwo Babatunde   

Alexis Gallery                                                                                     Tortuga  Frigate

Mrs. Olaleye Akib Kehinde                                                                Las-Vegas Group 

Mrs. Bolanle Ayinde 



HOW YOU CAN HELP
WE STILL NEED
• Sponsors for tuition fees/vocational skill training for 

individual children

• MONEY

• Art materials (especially plain fabric or T shirts for 

tie-and-dye and batik work)

• Laptops, Desktops, Printer/scanner

• Children’s games

• Foodstuff

• Toiletries

• Books (educational or novels)

• Clothing

• Project Financing/Support: Help with road repairs to 

the track leading to the Ibeshe Home; renovation of 

the staff quarters and kitchen/dining block

• Diesel for the generators at Gbagada and Ibeshe

• Volunteers to teach and conduct activities with the 

children (art, craftwork, music, other learning 

activities)

CONTACT US

For all enquiries, please contact:

The Program Manager

Child Life Line
8 Lateef Onigemo Street, Ifako 

Gbagada. Lagos

Tel: 08170002146
08055040741

08099871596

E-mail: Info@childlifeline.org

www.childlifeline.org

mailto:Info@childlifeline.org
http://www.childlifeline.org/

